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Question 

Do you have a topic you would like to see regularly or a news item you would 

like to share in the Newsletter? Send it to pcmceditor@gmail.com. The dead-

line is the 28th of the month. If this is a topic that the editor needs to research, 

please get it in by the 20th.  

As summer is coming to a close I am wondering just where it all 

went. So many fun activities and good times with friends and even 

adding so many new friends to our club. But, we're not done just 

yet! There are so many upcoming events to look forward to, a lot 

of them in good weather. 

 

We've added many new members to our rolls this summer. If you 

see a new face at a meeting or upcoming event take some time to 

chat with them and welcome them into the club. I remember when 

dad and I were new, the time people took to welcome us and get to 

know us was greatly appreciated, and all of the great connections 

we made meant and continues to mean a lot to us. So make a spe-

cial point to make a new member feel a part of our great club. 

 

A big thank you to Charlene Rivera and all the many committee 

members and day of volunteers for making our car show a huge 

success.  Our show is only as great as our team of volunteers.   

TIP OF THE MONTH:  

Steel wool. I recently saw someone at the Props & Ponies car show 

using steel wool on her exterior windows and chrome! It was a 

beautiful 1965 coupe so I thought I was either delusional from the 

ungodly hour we woke up that morning, I was mistaken, or she 

was crazy! So I asked her. Sure enough, she was using 0000 steel 

wool on all exterior windows and her chrome. Her car looked 

amazing. It takes absolutely everything off the surfaces. You can 

find it at any hardware store. It comes in a pretty large bag for 

about $2. Just make sure you get 0000 (4 zeroes) steel wool, that is 

the finest it comes. Works great.  

President’s Corner 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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General Meeting Minutes 

August19th Meeting 

Call to Order – Missy Willert, president 

Welcome members, and our littlest member Penelope Merwin. 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman – We added 2 new members at our car show. 

Totaling 104 memberships – 73 renewals, 18 new, and 13 lifetime/honorary. 

Approval of July 2014 General Meeting Minutes as they appear in “Pony News” 

1st Greg Robbins, 2nd Pam Pistella, Membership Accepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Club – Revenue – Membership, General Raffle, Club Merchandize, Car Show 

 Expenses – Nonprofit License, Printing, Postage, Raffle Prizes, Shed Rental & Insurance, 

          Picnic Awards, Club Merchandize, Car Show 

Car Show – Revenue – Pre-Registration, Day of Show Registration, Sponsors, T-shirts, Raffles, 

      50th Anniversary  Items, Charity’s 50/50, Petty Cash 

        Expenses – Fire Extinguisher Inspection, Charity’s 50/50, Rental Truck &              

                 Gas, Awards, Sponsor Plaques, Korum and Griot’s Thank You,                              

      T-shirt & 50th Anniversary Stock, Table Covers, 2- Sets of 2 Way Radios 

Approval Waived 

MCA Representative’s Report – Nancy Freeman – Ballots for elections will be in September’s is-

sue of Mustang Times.  Please take the time to vote. 

New Business 

New Beginning – Lori Brees Eckland – Consonus, a nationwide company is starting a program 

called “New Chapters”.  They pick one of their residents and help them reach a goal or fill a 

“bucket list” wish. They have picked “Paul” as their first recipient in Washington, a resident where 

Lori works.  Paul is 54 and had a stroke.  Paul is a car guy.  He used to have an older Mustang and 

a GTO.  On October 11, 2014 Consonus is planning a mini car show and BBQ – inviting PCMC to 

join them at Stafford Healthcare in Des Moines from 11am to 12:30.  At 12:30 we will cruise with 

Paul riding in Tom Alpert’s Mustang to LeMay’s Americans Car Museums for Paul to explore.  

Please join us in creating a “New Chapter” for Paul.  For more info, see flyer or web site or contact 

Lori at breezy2014@hotmail.com. 

Club Picnic – Joanie Nordlund – The picnic is Sunday, August 24th at Frontier Park in Graham 

11am to 4pm. Club will provide beverages, fried chicken, plates, utensils and games.  Please 

bring the potluck item based on your last name – A – H: Salad, I – P: Hot Dish, Q –Z: Dessert.  See 

flyer and web site for more info. 

 

September Trivia: 
 
How many Special Edition 2015 Mustangs 
are being rolled out?  (hint-commemorates 
Mustang birthday) 
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Minutes (continued) 

New Business (Continued) 

Ponies at Emerald Downs – Joanie Nordlund – September 13th at 10:30 join us as we explore Emerald 

Downs. We have free admission at 11 am.  We have reserved seating for 20.  Emerald Downs will teach 

us how to bet on the ponies. If you wish to place a bet, it is at your own expense. There are food vendors, 

but you may bring your own small personal cooler.  Emerald Downs is family friendly, kids are welcome 

to come.  Wear your “Hat” for a special contest. See flyer or web site for more info. 

Mustangs at The Ridge – Charlene Rivera – Friday, August 29th at the Ridge in Shelton.  Learn to drive 

or come and cheer us on or take a ride around the track.  Save $45 by using PCM2014 code. Any and 

everyone are invited to join us.  For every 5 people who sign up, we will receive one gift certificate for a 

track day. Sign up at the Hooked On Driving web site.  We are meeting at Hawk’s Prairie Restaurant exit 

111 at 6:15 am leaving at 6:30 to drive out to Shelton.  For more info see flyer or web site. 

Happy Birthday in UP – Missy Willert – We received an email asking PCMC to display their Mustangs at 

a birthday celebration - To Whom It May Concern, My husband turns 50 this year (in November) and I 

am throwing him a surprise party this Saturday, Aug. 23rd. He loves Mustangs and I was wondering if 

the club would be interested in coming to the party and showing a few cars as part of the festivities. The 

party is at the Curran Apple Orchard in University Place at 5:30 pm. The club members could come any-

time from 5:30 – 7:00 or so, depending on what would work best for them. I’m open to ideas. Thank 

you for considering. Leanne.  If you have time to stop by, please do. 

Korum Parking – Missy Willert – Thank you for not parking in front of the doors and under the cover – 

this area is for Korum’s night drop service customers.  Please remember to park to the south of the 

buildings.  If you have disable parking, you may park in front of the doors. 

EFN – Nancy Freeman – Help repack food at EFN on Saturday October 25th from 11:45 to 3pm.  See 

Nancy to sign up. 

Past Event Updates 

Mustangs on the Waterfront – Nancy Freeman – Nice day, club took home club participation trophy. 

Old Business 

Car Show  

Charlene Rivera – A huge thank you to all the members who helped, donated, sponsored, and planned 

the show. Thank you to all our sponsors.  The new place, Griot’s Garage worked out well.  We parked 

170 cars – 148 mustangs and 22 non - mustangs.  We broke our record for the backpack donation with 

27 backpacks and $50 cash for Caring for Kids.  Our 50/50 was awesome with $661, with $330 donat-

ed to St. Francis House and $ 331 to our winner, Renea Merwin.  The raffles were great.  We have only 2 

show shirts left.  The 50th Anniversary items sold well.  The freebie tables had great info.  The goodie 

bags were outstanding, with ½ dinner to Emerald Queen Casino, Griot’s Spray wax, Almond Roca Candy, 

and many, many more items. Thanks to Bill Norman for donating 2 -$25 gift certificates to Rainier Win-

ery for two of the goodie bags, Wendy Minnieweather won one. MC’s were good.   
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Minutes (continued) 

 

Thanks to Dan and Jolene Alpert for updating the computers for registration and voting.  We had 5 ven-

dors – Jazzy’s, LeMay’s, Battery Systems, Costco and Thrive Life.  The Daffodil Queen and Princesses, 

SSG Terry Gadsden, and the members of 4 other clubs pick some nice cars to receive specialty awards.  

The attendees pick beautiful cars for the “Best of” awards.  Kristin King from Korum did a great job 

awarding the “Best of” awards.  We added a “Founder’s Award” – Bill Norman and Richard Coombs, two 

of the original founders pick a stock 1964 ½ Mustang to receive the 1st Founder’s Award.  Thank you, 

Rick Nordlund for being able to pick up the rental truck at the last minute.  Mustangs West took home 

club participation. The Kid’s Choice ballots were a big hit.  We had great photographers – check out Pho-

tobucket for the pictures.  We had great feedback on our Event Questionnaire.  If you have any questions 

about the show or ideas for next year – please let me know. 

 

Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to Josh, Nikki, and Penelope Merwin and their 1991 White GT Coupe 

Adjourned  

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

 

 

August Trivia: 

What was Ford’s answer to Pontiac’s 

Trans AM? What was supposed to be 

its biggest attraction?  1978 King Co-

bra with the Cobra snake decal on the 

hood 

Club t-shirts and sweat shirts.  Time to replace, reorder, or just plain get 

some?  Time to order again.  Fliers will be available at the September club 

meeting. (Prices not yet available for this issue). Great news!  This time v neck 

shirts will be available!  woo hoo 

 

Missy Willert will be taking orders starting at the September club meet-

ing.  Last opportunity to order for this year will be at the November club meet-

ing.  Orders will be available at the club Christmas party. 
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22nd All Ford and Mustang Round Up 

A HUGE THANK YOU to all the members who helped, donated, sponsored, and planned this 

show.  Pierce County Mustang Club would not be the outstanding club it is with out our mem-

bers.  A special thank you to those who did many different jobs, filling in where needed, and 

all the time you gave to the car show. I cannot thank each and every one of you enough for 

your help. 

Thank you to all our Sponsors. Please check them out on our web site and visit them. You will 

also find a list following this article.  

Thank you to all those who meet on Saturday night to load the truck, Sunday morning to un-

load & reload the truck at Griot’s, and for those who drove to the storage shed to unload the 

truck again – it was wonderful having new faces to help with this, plus all 

the muscle made it look easy! Thank you, Rick Nordlund for helping Tom 

Alpert by picking up and driving the truck so Tom could bring his mustang 

to the show.   

This year’s car show was at a new place, Thank You Griot’s Garage for 

hosting and donating to our raffle and goodie bags.   

We had 170 cars to park all over Griot’s – thanks to the parking crew, they fit them all in.  

We broke records with our 50/50 tickets sales. They were always 

busy as they sold $661 worth of tickets, with $330 going to St. 

Francis House and $361 to Renea Merwin – our 50/50 

winner – awesome job! We collected 27 backpacks and 

$50 for Caring for Kids – thank you to all who donated.  

Our raffle tables were full of great items – thank you 

to all who collected, donated, stored, organized, set up, and transported – these 

raffles passed through many different helping hands. 

 

 

  Our Tack Shack – was a great place to visit with 50th Birthday items and 

show shirts, by the way we only have 2 shirts left – Awesome Job!  The MC’s 

played some great music and kept everyone informed and on time.  The Freebie 

Tables were set up and kept well stock with great information.  Registration 

flowed, never a long line.   

 

August Fun Events!!! 
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August Events (Continued) 

The goodie bags were full of items – Griot’s Spray Wax, Almond Roca Candy, 

pens, paper, chip clips, hand lotion, crackers, air freshener, flashlight pens, 

chapstick, ½ off Dinner at Emerald Queen Casino, mustang cars, screwdriv-

er pens, 50th Birthday Mustang Posters, and many, many more great items. 

If you didn’t pre-register for the show this year, you missed out on a great 

goodie bag.  In 2 of the goodie bags, Bill Norman donated 2 - $25 gift cer-

tificates for the Rainier Winery – you needed the winery’s business card to have a special 

stamp on the back – Wendy Minnieweather checked hers and got one of the certificates, 

but I still have the second one, so you might want to double check your bag for the win-

ning card.   

We had 5 vendors, I hope everyone got a chance to check them out – I heard Jazzy’s had 

some great food, Costco had candy and memberships for sale, LeMay’s had a former 

PCMC member and membership to LeMay’s, Battery Systems had cute guys and batter-

ies, and Thrive Life had some great emergency preparedness ideas.  

We had “Kid’s Choice” ballots reach all our visitors under 12.  I’m sure every-

one had their picture taken at least once, lucky me, I’m in half of them – the 

show photographers did a great job, check out the pictures on PCMC Pho-

toBucket page.  

Counting of the ballots went great – with a quiet room and early start – we were able to 

be finished on time. Thank you, Korum Ford and Lincoln for bringing the new Lincoln over 

for all to see – nice car – hope everyone was able to check it out, plus Kristin King from 

Korum did a great job awarding “Best Of” trophies.  Our late – Gail Van Alstyre and early 

– Lou Piazza “Best of Show” are beautiful Mustangs.  Best Paint – Shannon & Kevin John-

son and Best Interior – Tiffany Dagan were well chosen.  Best Engine went to 

“KOOLRDE” – Pete & Nancy Freeman – so kool you need to wear shades to look 

at this engine.  Congratulations to all our “Best Of” winners, our visitors 

picked gorgeous cars.  We also had SSG Terry Gadsden pick out our 

“Fallen Hero” award – the car he wants in his drive – A Shelby Super-

snake. The Daffodil Queen and 2 of the Princesses picked a 1966 

Mustang, for the first time -the chosen car was not yellow. 
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August Events (Continued) 

The members of a few of the visiting clubs picked a 1933 Ford 40 for the Presidents’ 

Award, the 40 also won the “Kids’ Choice” Award. This year, PCMC had a Founder’s Award,. 

When Bill Ochs passed last year; Toby gave us one of Bill’s trophies.  

The Car Show Committee decided we needed to honor our founding 

members; we used Bill’s trophy and invited Bill’s family and the other 

founders to pick a car. Bill Norman and Richard Combs awarded the 1st 

Founders’ Award to a 1964 ½ Stock Mustang.   

 

Thank You to all our Founding Members for starting Pierce County Mustang Club.  Thank you 

to all our car show attendees – we hope you enjoyed the show and see you next year.  Also I 

need to thank my family – Amber & Kevin -for all the help organizing, moving stuff from one 

room to another, keeping raffle prizes from disappearing, keeping Lilyanna out of the cata-

logs, coloring books, raffle prizes, and goodie bag items, for not having a dinner table for 

months, and my late Tuesday nights. Larry – for carrying all the heavy stuff, loading and un-

loading the car, listening to me worry about sponsorship and going with me to find all the 

goodies, my late Tuesday nights, the never ending phone messages, the hours I’m on the 

computer, and all the jobs I volunTOLD you for. Lastly, I need to apologize to my Mus-

tang – I’m sorry I was too busy with the all the car show prep that you missed your bath and 

had to sit outside the gates and watch the show.  

Thank you, 

Charlene Rivera 

Car Show Chair 

Pierce County Mustang Club  

Who is that sneaking out 

of the store? 
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2014 CAR SHOW SPONSOR LIST 

 
Korum Automotive Group 

Burger Ranch 

Lakewood Ford 

American Home Center 

Performance Coatings 

Hooked on Driving 

Metal Magic 

Griot’s Garage 

Renegade Club of Washington 

CJ’s Pet Services 

Aquarius Pump Company 

LAK Woodworking 

Daffodil Festival 

IMO Eric Cobb 

Maximum Performance 

Brad Hadman Race Cars 

S & S Tire 

Battery Systems 

Yokes Construction 

Mustang Ranch 

Rainier View Winery 

Gustafson Insurance 

The Mustang Shop 

Costco 

Bud’s Machine & Engine Shop 

Gold Silver and Coin Exchange 

Triple XXX Rootbeer Drive In 

Bud’s Machine & Engine Shop 

Club members: 

Bill Norman 

Rick & Joanie Nordlund 

Greg & Karen Robbins 

Pete & Nancy Freeman 
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Club Picnic 

 

Whoa Ponies! 

It was time to strap on the feed buckets and enjoy the day and company of other pony lovers. 

The “string” (that is what a group of ponies is called—who knew?) met up at Frontier Park in 

Graham. We had about 25 cars there. A great location for all to kick back and have some fun. 

Games for kids (of all ages) were spread out across the grounds. Younger kids had badmin-

ton, water sponges, ring toss and bolo ball toss. Older kids had “Slow Drags” and “Blind 

Man’s Obstacle Course.” Of course all enjoyed tables full of fabulous food and looking at 

cars. 

We were joined by several new members who dropped by to look and before they knew it 

were snagged up and entering events. 

Slow Drag Winner this year was Missy Willert. This is the 2nd year in a row and 4th time over-

all for Missy. It looks like she has slow driving nailed. The Blind Man’s Obstacle Course win-

ners were Pete Freeman (navigator).  and Clay Concannon (driver)  

Thank you to Charlene Rivera and Joanie Nordlund for organizing and to all who helped with 

the set up of this fun time. Photos are on photobucket. Have a peek!  

This was definitely the place to be on Aug. 24th! 
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Mustang of the Month 

Congrats to Josh, Nikki, and Penelope Merwin and their 1991 White 

GT Coupe 

I have always been interested in cars. I never knew what I liked the most so 

when my family started getting involved with 

the Mustang Club it seemed like an easy choice 

of what I wanted to get involved too.  

We started our Mustang journey with a 2001 

Mustang GT that had more problems then I had time to fix.  I never gave up 

looking for the perfect Mustang that suited me the best.  When I found this 1991 

Mustang GT on craigslist it seemed to call to me. The moment I drove it I had a 

big smile on my face and couldn't wait to drive it home.  Its not the perfect car 

by any means it has it's quirks that I think give it character. As far as mods 

done to the pony they are just the normal quick add ons like intake, headers 

and exhaust.  

Nikki and I have enjoyed going to 

car shows and our random drives 

that we take to nowhere.  We hope 

to share the enjoyment that we get 

from the mustang and the club with our new daughter Penelope.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 

Executive 

Comm. 

Meeting 

3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 

Car Show 

Planning 

Meeting 

10 11 12 13 

Emerald 

Downs 

14 15 16 

General 

Meeting 

17 18 19 

Friday 

Night  

Dinner 

20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

September 2014 

(see web page or newsletter flyers for more details) 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 

person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

Ball Cap $15.00 

Car Pennant $7.50 

Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 

Parade window clings  20.00 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 for each cap or pennant 

to cover cost of  mailing. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – September 

 

PETE & NANCY FREEMAN   1999 

MONIKA KIRKLAND   2004 

LANCE  & SANDRA SMITH   2005 

MARK & LINDA  ARSENAULT   2006 

MATT  & KASSANDRA SPARKMON    2009 

HARLEY & KAREN EDWARDS   2010 

PAUL & LAVONNE YOUNGEDYK   2012 

MIKE & LYNDA RASMUSSEN   2012 

DOUG & ROXANNE BABCOCK   2012 

PAUL & MARIE THOMPSON   2013 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF AUGUST 30th 

  107 Member #s — 73 renewals, 21 new, & 13 Honorary/Lifetime 

  WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

CHARLES & SHELLEY DANIELS    JBLM—1989 Black Hatchback 

 

DENNIS & URETTA NOYES    Tacoma—2012 Kona Blue Coupe 

 

SEBASTIAN THOMAS     Fife—1982 Black Mercury Capri  

 

KEVIN RAWLS    Kent — 2013 Black Roush 

 

OSCAR & CHUCK TRINIDAD    Eatonville—- 1969 Grand Blue Coupe 

                 2010 Black Convertible 

 

JAMES & CHERYL LEWIS    JBLM — 2013 Gotta Have It Green Coupe 

 

 In Our Thoughts 

BOB REINERT...let’s keep that heart going strong. 

BILL NORMAN...as he continues daily treatments. 

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding and 

stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all Mustang 

and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  

 

 Member:  

      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 

 

 Non-Member:  

       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 

 

 Commercial: 

       business card reprint: 

       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 

 

Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 

 

Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

 

Send payment to:  

Pierce County Mustang Club  

P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

***For Sale***  

Please help us assist Korum and their customers in keeping their business flow-
ing. Take a look at the parking diagram and only park in the designated areas 
when attending PCMC meetings. We thank you for your cooperation.   

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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***For Sale***  

Wheels/Tires for 05-09 Mustang 

Wheels are chrome 20" KMC 

deeper dish for the rear, they are 

slightly pitted. 

Tires are Nitto 245/35/ZR20 

(front) & 285/30/ZR20 (rear). 

Lug nuts & spacers (for rear clear-

ance) included. 

$500, PCMC member price $400 

 

Ford die cast cars: Highlights are the 3 to the right in the front row 

94 Pace Car 

98 Saleen S351 

00 Cobra R 

The cars are shown as is, boxes only as 

shown. Front row is 1:18 and back row 

is 1:24 

 

Price: $150 obo 

 

Contact:  Chris McCullough 

  253 381-9212 

A universal battery relocation kit. It has a Summit part #G1200A. 

 

I am asking $40.00 (obo). It cost $100 new at Summit plus shipping 

and tax. It is new and in the box.  

 

Contact: Chris McCullough at 253 381-9212 
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Ponies at Emerald Downs 

2300 Emerald Downs Drive 

Auburn, WA 98001 

September 13, 2014 

10:30 am 

 

Join Pierce County Mustang Club at Emerald Downs. 

Meet in the General Parking Lot for Free Parking at 10:30 am. 

We Will Join Host Robert Geller Trackside to Watch Horses in Training. 

We will have Free Admission & Free Official Programs to the Day’s Races. 

We have Reserved Seating. 

 

Want to Bet on the Ponies, Emerald Downs will Teach Us How to Wager. 

(Optional Cost) 

Children are Welcome. 

There are Food Vendors Available. (Optional Cost)   

Or 

 You May Bring a Small Personal Cooler. 

Wear your “Hat” for a Special Contest. 

For more info 

Contact 

Charlene Rivera  riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net 

360-459-3993 

Or  

Joanie Nordlund rjnordlund@comcast.net 

253-848-0386 

mailto:riveralarrycharlene@comcast.net
mailto:rjnordlund@comcast.net
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Emergency Food Network Repacking Project 
 

Saturday, October 25th 

11:45am – 3pm 
 

Emergency Food Network Warehouse 

3318 – 92nd Street South 

Lakewood 

Club members have repacked over 30,000 pounds of fro-

zen vegetables and fruit over the past 2 years. This gift of 
time & effort by PCMC members provided a much needed 
staple to families and individuals. Join in this feel good 
event. 

Must be 18 years of age. 

Able to stand in one place for 3 hours. 

Layered clothing is suggested as we will be working 
in an unheated warehouse, but you will get warm. 

 

Please contact Nancy Freeman 

By March 15th 

253-531-4624   cezar6321@msn.com 
 

mailto:cezar6321@msn.com
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Huge THANK YOU to our Sponsors 

Especially Korum Ford Lincoln 



Pony News September 2014 

 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 
       Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

KORUM FORD LINCOLN 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

 

LAKEWOOD FORD    GUSTAFSON INSURANCE PERFORMANCE COATINGS 

Lakewood      Puyallup    Auburn 

253-474-0511     253-848-2400   253-735-1919 

 

CJ’s PET SERVICES    S & S TIRE MAXIMUM PERFORMANCE 

Olympia    Puyallup Puyallup 

360-493-1945    253-536-2676 253-845-2441 

 

MUSTANG RANCH    THE MUSTANG SHOP BRAD HADMAN RACE CARS 

Eatonville    Kent Tacoma 

253-847-2623    253-218-0323 253-539-3339 

 

METAL MAGIC    DAFFODIL FESTIVAL GOLD,SILVER & COIN EXCHANGE 

Tacoma    Puyallup Puyallup  

253-472-2235    253-8404194 253-256-4035 

 

YOKES CONSTRUCTION    BURGER RANCH AQUARIUS PUMP COMPANY 

Spanaway    Tacoma Seabeck 

253-847-9460    253-472-3096 360-876-8885 

 

RAINIER VIEW WINERY    BATTERY SYSTEMS BUD’S MACHINE & ENGINE SHOP 

Graham    Sumner Lakewood 

360-893-3107    253-826-4733 253-588-2837 

 

(CONTINUES ON NEXT PAGE) 

http://www.korum.com/
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COSTCO TRIPLE XXX ROOTBEER AMERICAN HOME CENTER 

Puyallup Issaquah Puyallup 

253-4455-7566 425-392-1266 253-841-3600 

 

LAK WOODWORKING EMERALD QUEEN CASINOS GRIOT’S GARAGE 

Lakewood Fife Tacoma 

(Monika Kirkland) 888-831-7655 253-922-2400 

 

HOOKED ON DRIVING RENEGADE CLUB OF WA Pete & Nancy Freeman 

Beaverton, OR  In Memory of Eric Cobb 

502-356-1764   

   

BILL NORMAN RICK & JOANIE NORDLUND GREG & KAREN ROBBINS  

  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Next Meeting: 

September 16th at Korum in Puyallup 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor 

by the 28th of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at 

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com

